
Welcome back everyone to the new academic year. Also, a
very warm welcome to all our new families who have joined
us this year. We hope you and your child/young person will
be very happy at Bidwell Brook.  

BB PTFA Meeting -
Thursday 14th September
at 10 am at school

Parents’ Evenings -
Tuesday 19th and
Wednesday 20th
September

October half term - 
week commencing 23rd
October 2023

Occasional Day (school
closed) - 
Monday 27th November
2023

FAMILY
NEWSLETTER

WHAT'S COMING UP

11TH SEPTEMBER 2023

New Appointments this Term - list of new teaching staff.

Circus Starr - tickets available from Reception on a first
come, first served basis.

BB PTFA Meeting - this Thursday at 10 am in school.  Join
us for a cuppa and to meet other families.

School Lunches - costs enclosed and also ways to pay.

Your School Lottery - find out how to buy tickets so you
don’t miss out!

CONTENTS INCLUDE ...

It has been a great start to the term. The pupils arrived back in school with
a spring in their step and it’s been great having them back.

The Autumn Term is long and busy, and is always one of my favourites.
This term we will be continuing to work tirelessly to ensure all our children
and young people get the very best educational experience possible.

We have Parents & Carers’ Evening next week
and your Class Teacher will share with you
plans for this term and the coming academic
year. Our website has a wealth of information
on it and if you want to find out more about
what your child is learning this term, please log
onto Jotter.

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

The partnership between families and school is
so important. If there is anything you are not
clear about or require further information,
please do get in touch so that we can support
in any way. We really appreciate you sharing
your views so please do get in touch with
Kate Bromage or myself. 



New Appointments this Term - We are delighted to welcome
some new faces to our teaching team at Bidwell. In Ladybirds,
Sophie King will be teaching two days working opposite Shelby
Main. Martha Nyikadzinashe joins Purple Class as their Class
Teacher. Sarah Spanos is the new teacher in Orange class.
Victoria Crossley will be teaching two days a week in LS3 class
opposite Richard Monaghan, and Daniel Thorne joins us as LS2
Class Teacher. Jill Hulse, is also joining the teaching team as
teacher in S4 and we are currently advertising for a Literacy
HLTA to cover her previous role.  Welcome everyone!

SOPHIE MARTHA

VICTORIASARAH

JILLDAN



Circus Starr - The circus is coming to town!  Babbacombe
Theatre is hosting Circus Starr on Thursday 21st September for
two performances.  One at 4.45pm and the second at 7 pm.  We
have 50 tickets for each show - first come first served so if you’d
like tickets, please contact Sandra in the School Office and we’ll
send them home.  There is a sensory story you can download
before the performance.  See below.

BB PTFA Meeting - The next meeting is happening on
Thursday 14th September at 10 am in school. Would
you like to join us for a coffee and to chat with other
parents? It would be nice to see some new faces on
the PTFA this year and it’s a great way for you all to
meet. We’ll be running through the calendar for the
year and thinking about some fundraising ideas.  
Everyone benefits from PTFA funding from buying
additional resources for the children to help paying
for school trips.  We’d love to see you.



New Parent-Led Group in Teignmouth - This new group for
families of children who are experiencing challenges, has just
started.  Free of charge, just pop along.  Families meet at the
Alice Cross Centre from 10.30 am - 12 noon every Thursday until
Christmas (excluding October half term week).  Refreshments
are available.  For details, call  0345 155 1071 and ask for Michelle
Crofts, a Children and Families Wellbeing Practitioner from Early
Help South.

Sickness Policy - Attached is the revised Sickness Policy which
we would ask that you kindly read.  A copy will also be made
available on our website.  Also attached is a quick summary of
common childhood illnesses, when your child should remain at
home and for how long (as a minimum).

Your School Lottery - If you haven’t already signed up, you’re
seriously missing a trick!

The BB School Lottery is easy to play and we seem to have very
regular winners which is great news!  More information can be
found on our BB Facebook page or you can find out how to play
by clicking here and searching for Bidwell Brook.  There are
plenty of prizes to be won in the Super Draws too.

A contribution from your entry goes directly to the PTFA funds so
it really is a win:win.  Thank you if you do decide to buy a ticket or
two.

If your child has been poorly, please ensure they are well enough
to participate in activities across a full school day before
returning.  Please also consider the wellbeing of other pupils and
staff in the classroom - we need to keep our classrooms as “bug
free” as possible.  Thank you for your consideration.

If your child becomes unwell at school or college,
we carefully consider the welfare of your child
before making the decision to call you to collect.  
This decision is not taken lightly as we appreciate
their education is very important and pupils
should be in school as much as possible.  

https://qrco.de/minfec

https://qrco.de/minfec.
tel:03451551071
http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/
https://qrco.de/minfec


the Champions heard from 60 young people
who attend special schools as part of the
Raising Aspirations of Employment project.
This project aims to enable more young people
from special schools to have the opportunity
of a paid job after leaving school.

The Champions for Change network provides a range of ways for
SEND children and young people to have their say on SEND. Last
term:

Champions for Change - Did you know that across the
Federation, we have students involved in Devon’s Champions for
Change?

The Impacts group for young people aged 12-26 now have a
dedicated space within the council offices and are
developing a co-working agreement with and for
professionals.
The Echoes group for children in mainstream schools have
been looking at how school councils are elected so children
with SEND are more adequately represented.  A new Echoes
group will be starting in Mid-Devon this term.

School Lunches - Below are the school lunch costs for this term:

JUNIOR= Daily £2.60 Weekly £13.00 1st half term (32 days) £83.20
2nd half term (34 days) £88.40     Full term £171.60

SENIOR = Daily £2.70 Weekly £13.50 1st half term (32 days) £86.40
2nd half term (34 days) £91.80     Full term £178.20

All school meals are paid in advance. Please pay online at
www.schoolgateway.com or send cash or a cheque into the
school office. Please make cheques payable to Devon County
Council.  If you would like to pay by PayPoint please contact the
school office.

https://qrco.de/minfec.
http://www.schoolgateway.com/


School Gateway - We recommend you sign up for School
Gateway to pay for lunches, trips etc.  It is really easy to do.

Getting started
You will need to register for a School Gateway account at
www.schoolgateway.com. Enter the email address and mobile
number we have on record for you. If you are not sure we have
up-to-date details for you please contact the school office, if we
do not have your email address it won’t work.

When you have entered your email address and mobile number,
select the Send PIN button, a PIN number will be sent by text
message to your mobile phone. You can then use this PIN number
to log into the School Gateway and view / make payments.

Once you have set up your account, install the ‘School Gateway’
app for quicker more convenient payments on the go. Go to the
app store and search for School Gateway, download, open up
and use your log in details as you would on the
computer/tablet... and away you go! 

Payment requests
When you need to make a payment to school simply log in using
your email address and your PIN number, select the payment
request(s) you wish to fulfil and follow the Wizard through to
pay.

Convenient
School Gateway removes the need to send money into school
with your child, removing the chance of money going astray,
making it convenient for you to pay when it suits you, from
anywhere at any time of day or night.

You can see a record of the payments that you’ve made and
receipts are sent to your registered email address for all
transactions you make.

PayPoint Vouchers
For those families who are unable to pay online then you can
request Paypoint vouchers (minimum value is £10) from the
school office which can either be emailed to you or printed and
sent home. These can then be taken to your nearest Paypoint
outlet. Many outlets are located in local supermarkets and are
open late.

Local PayPoint facilities are located by clicking here.  Please
contact the school office on 01803 864120 if you would like to
receive a PayPoint voucher.

https://qrco.de/minfec.
http://www.schoolgateway.com/
http://www.paypoint.com/en-gb?postcode=ng5+3ae


Parents’ Evening - For all families except our Reception starters,
we are offering two dates for Parents’ Evening this term:

Tuesday 19th September in person, and
Wednesday 20th September via Teams or a phone call.

A letter will be sent home very shortly for you to book a slot.

On the Tuesday, we are running a cafe in the Hall and displaying
some of the great work our students have produced as well as
giving you the opportunity to speak with Senior Leaders.  After
this, you can make your way to the classroom to see the Class
Teacher for your 15 minute appointment.

Unfortunately we are unable to offer a creche service but you
are more than welcome to bring your children with you, if
convenient.

On the Wednesday, we are offering a 15 minute Teams meeting
or phone call with the Class Teacher.

Once received, please return your letter to your Class Teacher
with your preference for a date and time.  Thank you.

Termly Newsletters - The newsletter telling you about the topics
and learning for this term will be sent home by the end of
September.  If there are any notable days of the week for
activities ie swimming on a Tuesday, rural skills on a Wednesday,
we’ll let you know.  It is always good, especially for our younger
pupils, to keep a change of clothes in school just in case.  And if
you would be willing to donate any waterproof coats or all-in-one
waterproofs that your child has grown out of, we would be most
grateful to receive them!  Thank you!

https://qrco.de/minfec.
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                          SICKNESS POLICY 

 

We recognise our responsibility to promote a learning environment that is safe and healthy for all. In 

order to maintain a clean and healthy environment this policy provides guidance for staff and 

parents as to when students should or should not be in school if showing signs of sickness. The 

health and well-being of all students is of paramount importance to enable them to be successful 

learners in everything they do.  

The purpose of this policy is to:  

• To ensure that sick children are appropriately and correctly identified.  

• To ensure sick children are cared for appropriately.  

• To protect children and adults from preventable infection.  

• To enable staff and parents to be clear about the requirements and procedures when children are 

unwell.  

The school has not got any facilities to look after students who are sick. 
 
It is the responsibility of the parent / carer to collect their student promptly, if they are unwell 
during the school day. Parents are asked to ensure the school has a contact number where they can 
be reached in emergencies.  
 
Students should not be brought to school if they are displaying signs of illness. If students do come 

into school and staff feel that they are unfit for school, parents/carers/emergency contacts will be 

contacted and requested to come and collect their child and requested not to return their child to 

school until symptom free.  

If a student is thought to be unwell while at school they will be seen by the school nurse, nursing 
assistant or in their absence by a member of SLT, as the condition of the child needs to be assessed. 
This will be done in a kind and caring manner. The child may be distressed, so it is important to be 
calm and reassuring. The Head of School will be informed of any sick students.  
 
 
Reasons students will be asked to be collected from school due to illness/medical condition or 
why students should be kept at home: 
 

• Following a hospital admission for surgery or illness, please check with the therapy / Medical 
team for advice, as some operations will need longer recovery periods than others. 

 

• If a student has a temperature of 38o C and above. 
 

• A student who is needing regular paracetamol throughout the day should be kept at home 
until well. 
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• Coughs and colds do not normally require the student to be absent from school but this 
depends on the severity and how the student is able to cope with the school routine. 
Students who have colds which are obviously ‘streaming’ and they look unwell and are 
unable to participate in lessons. 
 

• Students who have diarrhoea and vomiting.  Parents must keep their child home for 48 
hours after the last episode of vomiting or diarrhoea and can only return to school providing 
they are well enough.  Students will not be able to swim for the 2 weeks following this 
episode. We understand that some children/young people may take medication for 
constipation. Please ensure that staff are made aware if this is the case. If your child/young 
person requires medication as part of a disimpaction plan, this should be carried out at 
home. 

 

• During the first 48 hours of antibiotic treatment.  A form will be sent home for parents to 
sign before antibiotics can be given in school and will only be given if stated 4 times a day. 

 

• If a student has an infection which can spread easily – refer to following: Health protection 

in children and young people settings, including education - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 
Students with infectious or contagious diseases will not be permitted to attend for certain 
periods( see appendix)  If staff suspect that a student has an infectious or contagious disease 
they will request that parents/carers consult a doctor before returning their child to school 
and the school may seek advice from the Health Protection Agency 

 

• Post op anaesthetic or sedation e.g. dental extraction, day case; your child needs to stay at 
home for 24 hours. 
 

• If a student’s asthma is flaring up and they are not responding to their inhalers. 
 

• Following a seizure when rescue medicine has been given or it is known that a prolonged 
recovery period will be needed – If pupils are going to be unable to access education 
following a seizure and recovery they will need to be collected. 
 

We understand the needs of working parents and do not aim to exclude students from school 
unnecessarily. In the event of a student having a condition where some of the above might be 
considered ‘routine’ or a side effect of their condition an agreement will be put in place in 
consultation with medical professionals to allow a pupil to remain in school when they would 
otherwise be collected. 
 
The final decision on whether a pupil may remain at school rests with the Head of School/College 
who will consider not only the impact on the individual student but also on the welfare and 
education of other students. 
 
Any medicines given in school, including paracetamol and ibuprofen will be given in accordance with 
the schools supporting students with medical conditions policy. 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities









